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NEXT MEETING:  AUGUST 14 
TREATS:  M - R 

INTERNATIONAL QUILT FESTIVAL  
JULY 31-AUGUST 4 

W e need 10 reliable volunteers to "white glove" at the upcoming IQF show in 

Long Beach...August 1 through the 4th. 

 

I have 6 volunteers already.  We need 4 more. Those spots are noon to 2pm as 

well as 2pm to 4pm on Friday.  And we also need volunteers for the 2 pm to 4 

pm on Saturday as well as 4 pm to closing at 6 pm that day. 

 

As mentioned, you report to Terry Winsauer of IQF near the entrance 15  

  minutes early; she will give you your assigned place; and when you are relieved by 

the next volunteer; you report back to her to return the gloves and get OGQG's 

obligation checked off. 

 

You can either come earlier, get your hand stamped, and see the show for free 

before your shift or just go after you report back at the end of your shift and see 

the show for free.  I will have a "cheat sheet" for every volunteer sent you via e-

mail long before the show gets to Long Beach. 

 

Without reliable volunteers for all 10 slots, we cannot show our 

new  opportunity quilt at IQF at all.  So you can see how important this is to 

OGQG.  We sold more tickets in one day there last year than at any other 

locale.  Please e-mail me to volunteer.  Barbara Zaft, brbrza@gmail.com  

 TEA & AUCTION Opportunity Baskets 

W anted! Items to put in the basket designated "Christmas" for the Tea and 

Auction. I have adopted this as my contribution for this event.   I am looking for 

fat-quarters, (yardage?) patterns, ornaments, decorations, chocolate (?), wine 

(?) anything with a Christmas theme. New preferred, but very gently used is 

okay too.  I will be at the membership desk as usual and you can drop them off 

at the August or September meeting.  We are having four baskets for the Auc-

tion and Tea, so we want each one to be spectacular. 

  

Thank you for your help.                         

 

Glenda McNeill is still looking for someone or some group to "adopt" the 

Thanksgiving/Autumn basket. Not making a quilt? Why not give her a hand 

and take on this basket. I know she would appreciate it.  
         ~ Bonnie Lippincott  

mailto:brbrza@gmail.com
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A Word from our President… 
 

 

T his Guild has some amazing ways to double your dollars, while building your skills!  

If only we could figure out how to provide our members with more hours in the day to 

take advantage of the opportunities that our Board and our volunteers make possible 

through their energies in behalf of our “work.” 

 

The workshops are the biggest bargain in the sewing world.  The very same teachers 

you would pay “the big bucks"  to are just $30, and  they teach in a delightful working 

space arranged for us by Diane Hoffman, with coordination generously provided by 

Marie Blash and Justine Gentile.  Don’t miss the upcoming workshop with Laurel Anderson, who will 

amaze you with her beautiful quilts, wall hangings and runners with her raw edge applique skill.  It offers 

inspiration for anyone who loves flowers and applique.  A good class for beginners. 

These workshops are a great way for you to try new stuff.  If you haven’t appliqued, we can find a work-

shop just for you within the next 12 months.   Already a pro at most things? Meet some world class teach-

ers like Frieda Anderson in September, and be renewed and inspired. 

 

These workshops are possible because we fundraise all year, and your purchases of tickets for Ways and 

Means, and Fabrics and Trims, the magazines table, and this year, the Tea and Auction take up the slack 

between what these teachers cost us, and what you pay.  It’s one of the reasons our Guild is among the 

largest in the state, and if you haven’t signed up for a workshop yet, treat yourself to a special day.  We 

know you will find it worthwhile.  It is one of the greatest ways to spend your quilting dollars wisely! 

 

Sometimes it is easy to forget that membership means participation.  Sometimes it seems that the same 

folks always step up to the plate to help a good deal of the time.  If you haven’t stood at the plate yet, you 

will find it rewarding work (though work is probably the wrong word!) and there will be plenty of support 

for whatever you volunteer for.   This group is so supportive of one another that sometimes it is hard to 

believe, and makes me so grateful to those of you who identify and support new talent, those of you who 

ARE new talent, and of course, those of you who are old timers who never let the skeletons fall too far out 

of the closet.  You folks are all in the groove and so appreciated! 

 

One of the easiest ways to get in the groove is to commit to the Tea and Auction with your donations,  

attend it, and bring at least one friend or spouse, and stand with your Guild in awe of what has been 

given in behalf of our efforts to support our members and our philanthropies.  It’s a terrific opportunity to 

do something really meaningful that isn’t terribly expensive (presale tickets are just $5.00) and that will 

help us all continue to help ourselves and our greater community. 

 

Quilt Hugs, 

 

Mary 
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HELP WANTED!!!! 

Y our help is needed to make our Auction and Tea a success! It’s so easy…in September a sign- up 

sheet will be passed round at Guild. Just fill in the blanks and put a check mark where you would like to 

help! That’s it! Once you have signed up the chairperson of your preference will contact you. 

 

Won’t be at the Guild in September? There’s always October, or you can contact me, Justine Gentile 714-

962-8447 or Ibic@aol.com. 

 

Below are the ways you can help: 

 

 OPPORTUNITY BASKETS: sell tickets 

 SET UP QUILTS: hang quilts before the doors open 

 TAKE DOWN QUILTS: remove quilts in order for the auction 

 SPOTTERS: help auctioneer see bidders 

 RUNNERS: take sold quilts to checkout 

 WHITE GLOVE: police quilts during viewing and/or hold up quilts during auction 

 

Any help you can give will be greatly appreciated by the Guild and you will have a great time being part of 

raising funds for the Guild. 

Won’t you please help?? 

 

PHILANTHROPY 
Please remember to bring SCHOOL SUPPLIES to the August meeting for the 3/1 Marines. 

 

Thank You, Thank You to all the gals that came to my house to make up kits for our many projects. You 

are really hard workers. We are almost caught up. To those that have done projects we thank you all. 

 

Remember to bring finished quilts and pillow cases to the August meeting.  We need to get ready for our 

giveaways to the foster children and Words of Comfort, Hope and Promise in September . 

 

If you had a productive July I hope you saved Hobbs bar codes from the package for us, it helps us get 

batting at a charity rate. 

 

See you in August.       ~ Carol Howerton and Susan Derring 

mailto:Ibic@aol.com
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Subscription to Fons and Porter's Love of Quilting Magazine 

F ons and Porter is continuing to offer yearly subscriptions( new and renewals) to their magazine for 

$15 per year. 

  

As a special incentive, they are offering members 12 free guides and 2 free quilting booklets un-

til September 30, 2013. The guides include Paper Piecing, Machine Quilting, Curved Seams, Bind 

with Ease, Diamonds and Triangles, etc.  The two quilting booklets are Scrap Quilts and 10 gift ideas. 

  

If you are interested in a new subscription or renewing your subscription, please let me know your information, 

and provide me with a check for $15 to "Love of Quilting".  All subscriptions are submitted the same week as I re-

ceive your request. 

Thanks!            ~ Linda Gray 

SUSAN G. KOMEN FOR THE CURE 
 

 

B eginning in August, I will start selling raffle tickets for the new Komen quilt. 

I think you'll all love it.  It's absolutely gorgeous, thanks to so many Guild  

members who contributed their time and energy to create these blocks.  The quilt 

will preview at the September Race for the Cure the winner will be drawn. 

 

Should any of you wish to participate as a Team Member for the Race for the Cure, our team is Orange 

Grove Quilters Guild, #2161.  If you'd like to support our team, you may give me your checks made  

payable to Komen OC Race for the Cure. 

 
 As always, thanks for your continued support of Susan G. Komen for the cure. 
            ~ Barbara Purks 
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2013 GUILD TEA AND AUCTION—October 19 

B efore you know it, it will be September and the forms for the auction quilts along with a photo will be 

due.  We hope you all are taking some time this summer to work on your donation.  Remember it can be a 

quilt (any size), table runner, place mats, etc.  We currently have about 20 quilts but need LOTS more.  In 

order for this to be a successful fundraising event for our guild, approximately 100 quilts are needed.  If 

you have a quilt at home that is just lovely but doesn’t match your décor, please donate it.  New members 

– this is a good way to help out your guild.   

Fairy Earnest has two Christmas wall hangings to donate but they need quilting.  If anyone is able to help 

with this, please contact Fairy.  Her work (appliqué) is outstanding but she is no longer able to do the ac-

tual quilting.  Hand, machine or long arm quilting will work.  

 

Other plans for the tea and auction are coming along nicely.  At the August guild meeting we will start 

signups for the hospitality portion of the auction.  We will need tea sandwiches, fruit and desserts.  Please 

take the time and sign up when the clipboard comes around. 

 

In September you will be asked to sign up to help on the day of the event.  There are a variety of ways to 

help – some standing, some sitting.  Again, please help.  You will only be asked to donate an hour or so of 

your time.  

 

Pre-sale tickets are now available for $5.  That is a $2. savings.  Carol Logue has the tickets.  You can 

purchase as many as you want.  If you would like them prior to the August guild meeting, send her a 

check payable to OGQG along with a self-addressed stamped envelope and she will get them to you. 

 

The boutique (Pam Boozan) still needs donations and the gift baskets (Glenda McNeil) still need help.   

 

If you have any questions, please call or email Susan Johnson or Marie Blash.  

This is going to be a wonderful event but only with help from all of you.  It really does take a village or,  

in this case, an entire guild! 

 

S ome of you may have heard by now . . . Quilts Inc. has announced a new show in Port-

land starting next August.  Visit their website (www.quilts.com) to view the press release.  

 

In that same press release they also announced that this year’s Long Beach Internatonal 

Quilt Festival will be the last show in Long Beach..  

 

We will miss the Long Beach show.  Let’s see if we (the quilters of Southern California) 

can break attendance records this year and give it a great send off!                                                                                               

          ~ SCCQG 

http://quilts.com/
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OGQG Quilt Entry Form for the “2013 Live Quilt Auction – Tea” 
October 19, 2013 

 
 

Please complete an entry form for each quilt you plan to donate to the auction.  

In addition to quilts of any size, you may submit: table runners, wall hangings 

(including holiday wall quilts), tree skirts, miniature and antique quilts. A color photo 

of the item must be included with each entry form. The quilt does not have to be 

completed when the photo is taken.  
 

Deadlines: 

 Entries form and with photo ï September 10 Guild Meeting - or you mail in.* 

 Quilt –October 9 Guild Meeting - or you deliver yourself. 
 

*Mail your completed form(s) and photo(s) before the September 10 to: 

 Joann Schaum 

 9442 Power Dr. 

 Huntington Beach, CA 92646 

 

Maker(s) of the quilt ____________________________________________  

     Or Friendship Group name or Unknown            Phone ___________________ 

                               

Name of quilt or pattern______________________________________________________________ 

 

Quilt Size:  Width_________ “  Length_______ “ 

 

Color(s) __________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Techniques: (Please check the appropriate items) 

Hand pieced _________        Hand Appliquéd__________     Machine Quilted__________________ 

Machine Pieced_______    Machine Appliquéd_______    Hand Quilted____________________       

Whole Cloth_________       Machine Quilted By________________________________________ 

Back Art (Explain briefly) ___________________________________________________________ 

Pattern or Design Source ___________________________________________________________ 

Information about the quilt: for the auctioneer and the program.  This is very important information ,if you 

need to write more, please use the back of the form.  

_________________________________________________________________________________________

_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Please put a label with your name, date, the quiltôs title, etc on the back.  Sleeve isnôt required. 

QUILT SALES AGREEMENT: Delivery of each item is the responsibility of the quilter.  

Initial:  Total donation to the Guild   _______________ 

            Quilts made by Friendship groups are considered a total donation. 

            80% to the Guild, 20% to the quilter _________ 
 

Suggested starting bid: $____   Starting bid may be adjusted at our discretion.  Any unsold items will be re-

turned at the November  Guild Meeting 
 
 

Signed___________________________________________________________   Date__________________ 

Committee 

Box 

  
Auction 

Order 

Number 

  
Have  

Picture 

  Have 

Quilt 

  
Entry 

Code 

Number 
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Tea & Auction—Boutique Items Needed 
 

T hank you to everyone who has already donated their handmade items.  Please plan on bringing your 

finished items to the September guild meeting.  Last minute submissions will be welcome at the October 

meeting but we prefer earlier if possible.  The boutique supplements the tea and auction profits in a fun 

and festive way.  What a great way to start some holiday shopping or pick up a few hostess gifts that you 

know you will need. 

 

Summer is here.  Get out from under those heavy quilts for a moment and get stitching some cute little 

things that you know someone will want!  I know you can.  We need needle cases, thimble bags, tea co-

zies, bags of any kind, badge carriers, aprons, hats, holiday decorations, scrap bags, chair caddies, dish 

towels, ….   

 

I will be hosting a craft-in to be announced at the August guild meeting.  Crafting can be a fun way to 

channel your creativity and sewing skills into small and easy projects, when a quilt is just too much.  If you 

have questions please contact Pam Boozan at 714 962-5231, pboozan@aol.com. 

 

 

WEõLL BE DANCING TO THE TUNE OF òTULIP TANGOó 
 

A ugust will bring Laurel Anderson and her “Tulip Tango” piece to the guild. This is an applique piece 

which has generated a lot of speculation as to its construction. All will be revealed at the workshop!! Can’t 

wait to find out! 

 

Debby Maddy’s class was wonderful! What a dynamic teacher! We 

learned many little tips that will make our quilting just a little  

easier and better. Most of us got the blocks ready to set in rows 

and piece. Some quick stitchers got the rows put together.  

 

Don’t forget to check out the workshop board at Guild as there are 

still openings in some classes and please don’t hesitate to sign up 

for a waitlist position as often people cannot attend. 

 

The workshop will be held at our regular site: Westminster Village Clubhouse, 5200 Blackpool, Westmin-

ster, CA.   

 

Please bring a lunch, something to drink, necessary supplies. Classes start at 9 AM, so give yourself 

plenty of time to arrive and set up. We are usually there about an hour before class to set up.  

Hope to see you at a workshop soon!! 

 

Marie Blash 714 775 8004 marieblash@att.net; Justine Gentile 714 962 8447 Ibis@aol.com. 

mailto:marieblash@att.net
mailto:Ibis@aol.com
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UFO CHALLENGE 2013 

N umber 5 on your UFO list is due at the August meeting, leaving number 3 due 

in October.  Remember, they must be quilted, bound and labeled to count!  

 
            ~ Barbara Zaft 

2014 OPPORTUNITY QUILT  
TO BE DISPLAYED AT IQF 

 

 

F or the new opportunity quilt to be displayed at the upcoming International 

Quilt Festival in Long Beach, we are required to provide at least 10 people to 

volunteer to work 2-hour shifts during the show any day from Thursday, July 

31 (5 to 9 pm), Friday or Saturday (10 to 6) and Sunday (10 to 4).  All volun-

teers need to report 1/2 hour early to Terri Winsauer (we will tell you where) 

and expect to leave about 1/2 hour after your 2-hour shifts.  Entry to the show 

is free the day you volunteer. 

 

Please sign up on the volunteer sheet at our June meeting.  The sheet will be 

back on the table where Judith, Inette and I sit by the opportunity quilt in the 

back of the meeting hall.  

 

Our new quilt will be displayed on Friday evening as well as all day Sunday.  Judith and I will man that  

table to sell tickets, so stop by and say “hello!” 

 
            ~ Barbara Zaft 
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Don't  
forget to pick up 

your Birthday  
Fat Quarter at the 

next  meeting! 

 

Aug 01  Anna  Carlson  

Aug 03  Judith  Stamper  
Aug 04  Jeri Lopes  

Aug 08  Delores Hilliard  
Aug 08  Lynette Ashton  
Aug 11  Carolyn Hicks  

Aug 15  Lois Gallagher  
Aug 18  Carol Logue  

Aug 20  Isabella Rodella  
Aug 20  Susan  MacVicar  
 

Aug 21  Joann  Schaum  

Aug 21  Anne Armstrong  
Aug 21  Julia Ogawa  

Aug 23  Bonnie Lippincott  
Aug 23  Penny  Thurmond  
Aug 25  Kathy  Muckenthaler  

Aug 27  Susan  Croker  
Aug 29  Verla Lambert  

Aug 31  Ginger Titterington  
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  Mail & Newspaper 

Collected.  

  Lawn & Plants 

Watered 

Stephôs Pet Sitting 

 Over Night Stays  

 Pet Taxi  

 Medication 

Administered Free  

 
Call Taffy Harper @ (714) 809-4107 

Licensed, Insured, Bonded, Pet First Aid & CPR Certified 
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   LILA BRIDGERS 

          1926 – 2013 

 

W e are saddened to hear of the passing of our own Lila Bridgers, who was 

the Founding President of our Guild.  She served from August 1982 through  

December 1983.  She took it upon herself to do all the paperwork required 

by the state for our California nonprofit public benefit corporation.  Lila  

designed quilts to go with children’s books.  She also presented programs 

and workshops to the Guild.  She was a classroom teacher in the LA area and 

mother of four. 

 

Lila and some of the early members took classes with Blanche Young.  One 

day, Blanche told the group that there was a need for a daytime Guild.  She said, “Lila, you be the Presi-

dent” (and mentioned some of the others to be officers).  That’s how OGQG came into being! 

Lila moved to Las Cruces, NM in 2000 to be closer to her son, Paul.  I spoke to her off and on over the 

years.  She even made blocks for our Birthday quilts.  She was always happy to hear news of our Guild 

and the members that she knew.  We shall all miss her and her contributions to this Guild. She was 86 

years old when she passed. 

 
            ~ Barbara Purks 

Every quilter has a  
masterpiece within. 

http://www.alzquilts.org/6079.html  

http://www.alzquilts.org/6079.html
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The ORANGE GROVE QUILTERS GUILD is a tax 

exempt group  organized to promote cooperation 

and the exchange of ideas among those inter-

ested or engaged in quilting and fiber arts; to en-

courage and maintain high standards of design 

and techniques of creative quilting and fiber arts; 

and to inspire personal achievement.  
 

MEMBERSHIP is currently open.  Annual Dues are 

$25.00 per year beginning in February and ending 

in December. Guest donation is $3.00 per  

meeting.  
 

 

MEETINGS:  Doors open at 9:00a.m. The regular 

meeting is 9:30am on the 2nd Wednesday of the 

month. DecemberŚs meeting is the 1st Wednes-

day.  Meetings are held at Garden Grove United  

Methodist Church in Acker Hall, located at  

12741 Main Street, Garden Grove, California.  

President  Mary Stockard  

1st Vice President  Kathy Scharnhorst 

2nd  Vice President  Gayle Wayne 

Secretary  Ellen Roman 

Treasurer  Pam Boozan 

Standing Committees:   

Past President Susan Johnson 

Parliamentarian Joyce Oberle 

Historian Nancy Post, Marilyn Pond  

Librarian Janet Gavney, Shirley Ellsworth 

Membership  Bonnie Lippincott, Pat Kritlow  

Newsletter  Pam Himes 

Philanthropy  Carol Howerton, Susan Derring  

SCCQG Rep Carol Logue 

Ways & Means  Glenda McNeil, Holly Caruso  

Workshops Marie Blash, Justine Gentile 

P.O. Box 453 

Garden Grove, CA 92842-0453 

www.orangegrovequiltersguild.com  


